To:
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RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
May 23, 2006

The follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings are provided below as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Requests from previous meetings that remain unresolved are also included; current notations and comments are italicized.  As items are resolved, they will be removed from future reports.

From the May 2006 meeting:

· During a lengthy discussion about the status of nutrient trading, several questions and concerns were raised:

· What program measures will be used, what criteria must be achieved and over what timeframe, to deem nutrient trading a success in helping Pennsylvania achieve its goal of better water quality?  

· There were several reports of misinformation that trading is already occurring, when in fact, DEP staff indicate that while proposals have been made and are being evaluated, no trades have yet been approved.  When trades do occur, we encourage DEP to ensure a substantial level of transparency, to ease public concerns—this is a major change to how we deal with water quality issues, and public confidence needs to be addressed.
· We reiterate our concern about the level of divisiveness and rancor that the mercury issue has generated, and hope that this is not an indicator of things to come.  We would like to clarify several points related to the motion approved by the EQB to draft a decision document that would complement the other materials already provided in promulgating a regulation:

· This is the Department's document (not an outside review) to lay out, in one easily accessible place, its justification, rationale, and supporting information that is the basis for its proposed decision.  It should include legal, scientific (including citation and summary of findings) and policy analyses and assumptions.  It serves a number of purposes:

· Interested parties would not have to piece this information together from a variety of presentations, press releases and the preamble to the proposed regulation. 

· It serves as a focal and reference point for public comment - less likelihood for mixed messages, conflicting interpretations of the Department's position or information, and unsupported testimonials or rhetoric. 

· Allows public debate to focus on the substantive issues. 

· Allows those who oppose the proposal to challenge specific assumptions, policy or information. 

· Invites those who oppose the proposal to submit, for public review, specific information that they believe was not considered by the Department or contradicts its proposal.

· This will not eliminate disagreement or opposition to proposals, but it should reduce the confusion and unsubstantiated accusations and rhetoric that swirl around controversial regulations lately.

· We request a report on the status of and expectations for Growing Greener funding of O&M and replacement systems for AMD treatment facilities, as well as an update on the matching fund issue and cash match issue.

· It was reported at the meeting that regulatory changes to the Act 537 program are still being discussed internally, and note that there are many ramifications related to growth and land use issues, the tributary strategy, etc.  There also will be different concerns in rural areas than in developed areas that may require different approaches, both technically and in how the department works with rural vs. urban/suburban municipalities.   Sewage facilities planning is very complex in and of itself, but is also central to many other critical issues, and needs to be resolved in a timely manner.

· There were several reports that there is still confusion related to what is required vs. recommended for stormwater management, both with the manual and the model ordinance.  We discussed the need for more outreach to educate those affected.

· We discussed the need for outreach, education and awards to promote and increase awareness of and comfort level with alternative energy sources such as solar.  Many people still do not understand energy issues, and we are all facing significantly increased energy costs in all sectors.

· Regarding reauthorization of Title IV of SMCRA, we request a projected schedule of the allocations to Pennsylvania and the other states under S. 2616 and the projected distribution of the fund balance at the end of the reauthorization period.

From the March 2006 meeting:

· Last month, we asked to be added to the distribution list for approved regulatory development memos and other relevant correspondence, in order to provide an early notification of regulations and initiatives as they enter the pipeline.  DEP has committed to “…work with Council to ensure that members are aware of initiatives early in the process.”  This commitment is appreciated and will prove valuable.  We will retain this request as a follow-up item until we can evaluate the nature and scope of the information to be provided.
From the February 2006 meeting:

· We appreciate your suggestion that the Department update the Council in May on the themes being built into all of the regulatory program reviews/revisions.  This discussion was initiated at the May meeting and will be revisited as program changes are brought forward.
From the November 2005 meeting:

· Council will be inviting the Deputy Secretary for Field Operations to the July Administrative Oversight Committee meeting to discuss enhancing consistency among regions and the committee’s identified priorities.

From the September 2005 meeting:

· A copy of draft regulatory language implementing the Waste Redux initiative, when available.  DEP has indicated that this will be provided when available.
From the January 2005 meeting:

· Council requests the latest proposed language for remaining legislative initiatives such as greyfields when available.  DEP has indicated that items will be provided when available.
Thank you for your attention to these matters.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.
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